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Many other SAA members
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:00 p.m.
Greg Z. wanted to discuss the annual meeting minutes from 2009 before approving them.  At the top of page 3 it states that “Brian says we will have all the numbers budgeted out by December 31st….” and this is referring to breaking it out per registered child what it actually costs to play total (uniforms, equipment, operating expenses, etc.) so we can figure out if every area in SAA is paying their fair share. Greg stated that this break down has not been done yet and we are assuming December 31st meant of 2009; and there is other stuff that should be made simpler in those minutes so it is clearer what the motion was made at that meeting.  Steve Miller wanted to reiterate what was discussed last year and went over that the traveling program has their own bank account and that it is still under the Soderville umbrella, just that they have their own account.  Since their league fees are due in March every year they would like to continue to get part of the registration fees owed to them transferred at that time but they understand that all of registration fees cannot be transferred at that time.  Brian Braden made a motion to approve the October 13, 2009 annual meeting minutes with the above stipulations, Steve Miller seconded, motion approved.  
President’s Report
Greg Z. would like to thank the SAA Board of Directors from the 2010 season for all the hard work they put in.  He would also like to thank Randy McArthur for doing the scheduling; Randy is planning to resign this position but said he will stay on as long as he can train someone in so we are looking for someone to take this job over; Greg also gave a big thanks to Gail Hensler for taking care of all our umpire scheduling; Greg said that both those jobs take up a lot of time and there are now other organizations looking at using Gail to do their scheduling.  
Highlights from 2010

SAA had many various baseball clinics and then a big day camp in May that was new this year so thanks to Rick Fanning who coordinated those.  Also thanks to Mark Hamburger and Mark Yaeger and others who assisted in giving instruction at those clinics. Rick F. also started the Slammin’ Sundays that were held at the SAA building for open hitting instruction.  He gave a lot of his time for all these clinics and camps.  Greg said all this proves we are dedicated to improving baseball players.

This Board totally grasped tournament baseball for the 2010 season and had teams at 12U, 13U and 16U.  These teams wee very successful and were a key to a success at SAA.  We will go full force next year with tournament baseball.

The SAA Board saved the association $6,000 by going to a new vendor for registration so this was a great savings.  Their percentage they charge when members sign up using credit cards is much lower than our last vendor.
Field improvements – SAA ran water lines and soon to be electrical at Lion’s fields 5 and 6; we now have a raised mound and grass infield on one field at City Park; we put a irrigation system in at Soderville field and we actually had grass on the field this year and it made a great improvement to a field that has been neglected for years.  A lot of these field improvements were made possible from donated time and work by Ham Lake businesses and SAA Board members so we thank everybody. 
50% of the families at SAA volunteered through our volunteer program so that is a great job.

East Bethel field fees - we have been working with them to avoid paying field fees and we have worked with the BYHA to off set these fees they are charging; BYHA has a pull tab booth at Ham Lake Route 65 and we have an agreement with them that 90% of the net from that sight will go back to SAA, there are always a lot of start up expenses so the money has come in slow at first but this will be a great donation from BYHA.  Gretchen S. confirmed that with the Board as she is the current BYHA President.
Field advertising with banners on the fences is for some of the companies that donated time to field improvements but we want more businesses next year to advertise on our signs and all that goes directly back to fields.

New this year - we will have a town ball team back in SAA.  We don’t know what the name of it will be yet; they used to have it and played at Soderville field but they let it fade away; we have it back now thanks to work by Brian Braden so we are in the midst of budgeting for it now; Town Ball is for men age 17 and over and it is big on our agenda for next year.  

The SAA Board has dealt with MYSA and BATBA (Ernie Johnson) who is here now, a lot over the past year, we have a closer relationship with MYAS, and Ernie can tell you that there were more kids than ever that tried out at the traveling level so this means that SAA is doing a great job promoting their program. We have created tournament baseball which gives kids a better handle on the game.  Greg thinks this association is moving forward and that we are doing a great job right now.
Steve Miller will comment on the fast pitch side of it and he asked everyone to give Greg a hand and the rest of the Board.  Most of the traveling teams had a tremendous year; we had 11 traveling teams and one even took 2nd place in Nationals and that was coached by Don Bross and everyone gave him a hand; traveling fastpitch will continue to hold their winter hitting clinics at BHS and so Steve M. said it has been a great year.   They also purchased protective screens for the fields to use when pitching to the players and they decided that was a good safety improvement to make due to injuries that have occurred.
Treasurer’s Report 
Mike Laciskey, Treasurer of SAA, started his report by saying that every year we manage a budget and we assume we will have the same number of kids and with having lower numbers this year then last year we really had to be careful in that.  We saw an increase in donations for 2010 because of the BYHA pull tabs and sign advertising but we had a rent increase at East Bethel that we had to manage.  The balance sheet for SAA is healthy and is at $42,000 and it is important to have that buffer for unforeseen expenses.  Mike has it broken out by account on the print outs he handed out; 2010 we had 919 in program; 68% of those players were in-house baseball, 19% in-house fastpitch and 13% were traveling fastpitch, traveling fastpitch has increased over the last 2 years but we have had a decline overall and that is not a surprise considering the economy.  The next page focuses on the 2010 year-to-date revenue; 64% comes from registration, 19% Fundraisers, 8% Volunteer Fees, 4% Donations, 2% Concessions 2% Clinics and 1% Photography.  SAA has only netted $4,000 for concessions for 2010 that is not great considering the time and effort it takes to run that area; it started going down last year when we had to close City Park and we thought it would pick up this year and it did not, we are just not seeing as many sales in concessions.  

Mike reported on SAA’s year-to-date expenses next; 34% is spent on Support (payroll, the building, portable toilets, insurance, etc.),  24% for uniforms, 12% for umpires, 9% for Equipment, 9% for Field Maintenance, 5% for Trophies, 4% for League Fees and 3% for Miscellaneous.  Mike stated that we are planning to break even this year so you can see that every dollar taken in is to support the kids at SAA.
Public Forum 
Greg said it is time to open up the meeting to anyone from the public that is here and has anything to say.

One woman spoke up who is brand new to SAA for 2010 and she wanted to say that her child had fantastic coaches and everything was great on their team so she is very pleased with the program; Greg thanked her for speaking up.

Gretchen from the public then commented that she really appreciates the work that SAA and BATBA has done to bridge the gap that has been between the two programs as that has been one of her frustrations, she thinks that baseball will be stronger than ever in Blaine if we all work together; Greg Z. stated that numerous Board members have been at meetings with Tim Sikalski (head coach at Blaine High School) and with BATBA and Blaine Little League; SAA just wants baseball at 5U through 40 years old and we want all the kids to coexist in the program, we are really trying to mend it all together; Ernie, the President of BATBA, said one if his number one things as coming into BATBA was to bring it all together and they have made a lot of progress and they are going to keep moving forward and they will get there. 
Jim Doyle wanted to give Steve Miller credit for all he has done for traveling since he knows he will be resigning his position at the regular meeting following this one and everyone thanked Steve. Jim said there is a lot he does that we don’t see behind the scenes.   
Someone from the public then had a question on the volunteer fee for the traveling girls and she is wondering how there were not a lot of opportunities for signing up; Steve M. answered this and said this past year was the first time putting in that volunteer fee; fastpitch hosts a lot of tournaments and with that comes a lot of work and it ends up being the same coaches doing it and coaches should not be working the tournament so much when they should be coaching; so traveling put the volunteer fee at a level so they have parents that will come and do the work.  Steve M. stated that out of the 120 kids in the program they only had to cash one of those checks and that was unfortunate.  They learned a lot since it was the first year and going into next year they have one specific person designated to run that volunteer program so it should be better.  She also asked about why they should also have to pay the SAA volunteer fee and he said yes they would have to do that still as we need workers in the concession stand.    There is always ample opportunity to volunteer throughout the season but if you come to us and say you have this issue maybe we can have you work the time at fall ball or helping with something else.
Elect New Board Members

Brian Braden handed out something to make it clear on the openings we have on the Board and Greg said we have 6 openings on the Board for new Board members that need to be voted on tonight.   Corinne Olson was nominated to be on the Board my Maria Cochran, Mike Stone and Don Bross  were also nominated – these three candidates will be given a chance to speak to introduce themselves and say why they want to be on the SAA Board.

Corinne Olson started by saying this was her first year coaching a team and that her son went through SAA baseball and now her daughter is old enough to play in house so she coached her team at 8U, Corinne thinks there is a lot going on in the program that she can give a different perspective on and she is a business owner and so she can help by getting other businesses to donate to SAA.

Mike Stone went next and said that he has a daughter that plays 12U traveling and his perspective is that he would love to see that program grow and he wants to be an active board member to help with that.

Don Bross stated that he is born and raised in Andover and his dad sat where we board members sit now and his dad is still in the association umpiring, he has a 7 year old in baseball now and he played SA baseball so his roots are in SAA, he lives 5 miles from where he grew up and he wants to give back to the community.

Steve Rajtar said that he was senior director or baseball for the 2010 season and he has coached over 10 years, he brought in Mark Hamburger to do the pitching clinics and wants to continue to help SAA grow and help with the new Town Team.

Brian Braden then said he has been on the Board more than 5 years and he really loves SAA, everyone that knows him knows  that he is a direct person and speaks his mind, his daughter just finished playing in the fastpitch program last year and he loves that program, back when he stared the SAA program was not being taken care of and we have added a lot of things to the program and we are now attracting young men that have never played baseball, he contacted the league that had rights to the town ball team this summer and  met with them and go that team back with SAA, Brian B. said it is about opportunity and we want to have a great fastpitch program, he is also the current fundraiser coordinator and he thinks that is running great as we bring about $32,000 net on that program so we don’t have to raise the fees for registration, he has been active in tournament ball and now town ball, our kids are getting better with the use of the building and if he can be elected again he would like to work on  a capital campaign to work on this building because access to this is great asset to the organization.  
Tom D. stated that he manages what happens with these fields at SAA.  His main goal is to form through us, BATBA and Blaine Little League and have that all under one hat so we have one stop shop for everyone that is going to play baseball.

Greg Z. – he decided not to say anything since he has been speaking at the meeting already.
We then put the names on a board for all to see and had everyone vote for 6 new board members. Mike L. and Nancy N. tallied up the votes.  Nancy then reported to everyone at the meeting that the 6 voted on board members will be Greg Zimmer, Tom Dreshar, Brian Braden, Steve Rajtar, Don Bross and Mike Stone.  We let Corinne Olson know that we appreciated her wanting to be on the board and there could be a spot open for her later but she is still welcome to attend meetings and help out if she would like.
Brian B. then welcomed everyone to come to the regular Sunday meetings; then Brian wanted to talk about working on the by laws so we can draft them and work with the right attorney so we can have by laws that are up to date and if we can have everyone approve that the board can go ahead and work on those that would be beneficial; then we would send them out to the association by email so the by laws can be reviewed in case anyone sees any changes; but Steve M. wanted to say that they would still have to be approved at the next year annual meeting and that it should be on the website at least one month prior so people have time to look at those by-laws; Steve also stated that it is hard to run an organization without having those complete; it was noted that it does say in the current by-laws that the President can call a special meeting to get those approved; Gretchen from the public stated that she briefly looked at our by laws and she said that they really do need to be cleaned up and so we don’t have 5 amendments to each paragraph; she said SAA would want to have a sub committee of the Board working on that and brining it back to the board and that there are ways that a meeting of special membership could be called if you are looking at current structural things. 
Brian stated that for those that are here to be aware that the bylaws are on the website and he definitely agrees that they need to be addressed; Steve asked if we foresee if there will be a special meeting that will be called before that next annual meeting and Greg said yes;  Greg Z. then made a motion to state that this Board is updating the by-laws with an attorney that we can hire at our next board meeting and that we cannot wait until the annual meeting, Brian Braden seconded that and motion approved.

Brian B. made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Tom D. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned 8:15p.m.

